The Columbus Dispatch, 2017-02-06

MICHIGAN
State leads effort to shift workers away from pensions

By David Eggert: The Associated Press

LANSING, Mich. — Struggling under the weight of pension and health care obligations, Michigan lawmakers
appear ready to take another whack at public employee benefits — a move that reflects renewed determination to
shift workers to 401(k)-style retirement systems, even if it happens in baby steps. Other states have made more
modest changes, but the latest push shows that conservatives want to approve big reforms 20 years after
Michigan became the first state to close pensions to future state workers.

Republican Gov. Rick Snyder is pressing to address $14 billion in unfunded liabilities, mostly from retiree medical
costs, spread across more than 330 communities. “As a state, we cannot get ahead if too many of our local
communities have problems,” he said.

The proposals could serve as a national blueprint, and they will provoke a pitched battle with public unions that are
desperate to preserve traditional benefits. Michigan is taking a leading role because of its size and the fact that GOP
legislators and Snyder turned what was once a stronghold of organized labor into a right-to-work state. They also
forced teachers and state employees to contribute a portion of their paychecks to avoid receiving smaller pensions in
retirement.

After ending pensions for new state workers in the late 1990s, Republican legislators are now considering moving all
newly hired teachers and local government workers to 401(k)-type plans and cutting municipal retiree health

benefits.

Just one other state, Alaska, has ended teacher pensions.



